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April Business Meeting Minutes   

 

 

Dun Carraig Business Meeting 
Minutes, April 5, 2011 

Minutes taken by Mary Poschet. 

Old business: 

 

Ceridwen - at Kiri’s memorial, the 

CPS3 tent organizer knew SCA 

people had volunteered but didn’t 

know who they were. Passed 

volunteer list at meeting. Consensus 

was to vote next month on making a 

donation to the garden of 

remembrance, volunteer for tent this 

year, organize a relay team for next 

year (maybe name it Kiri’s Dragons), 

with kickoff for team at investiture 

(Bobby & Matthias volunteer as 

team captains). 

 

Discussion of day fee for ADITME - 

Maybe consider reducing day fee for 

next year - no decision made. 

 

New business: 

 

Jynette - was contacted for a boy 

scout demo, on a Friday in July, on a 

farm in Calvert County. She can’t run 

it. No decision made. 

 

Curia this weekend - Kingdom 

officers are revising all policies, will 

have a website with everything. 

Acorn will be going electronic, to 

reduce a major drain on treasury. 

Discussion of fees, lawsuit, questions if 

there will still be different levels 

(associate, sustaining, etc) - answer 

not known. ELECTRONIC 

CORRESPONDENCE BY 

OFFICERS IS NOW OFFICIAL, so be 

careful in social media. If officer uses 

signature in a message on the e-list, 

then it’s official. If you are not sure it’s 

official, send it privately instead of 

using e-list. Bobby has been 

archiving quarterly. Officers, it’s 

recommended to save your messages 

for 5 years. Will be more curia 

meetings, one at crown. No change 

yet in number of candidates required 

for barony. 

 

Pearl Passport Promenade - 

www.travelatlantia.net for info. Will 

be prizes in April 2012 for people who 

have more passport stamps. Get 

passport stamped at troll at events. 

Amy has 55 passports, distributed 

some at meeting. 

 

Richard P.- Historic St. Mary’s City 

will be holding event June 25 with St. 

Mary’s college student’s historic 

sword fighting club (his daughter is 

involved). He suggested SCA people 

come to scope out site & make 

contacts. 

 

Followup on last fall’s demo at the 

college? Molly is contact person. 

 

Banners with arms for baronage - out 

of date, no arms for Molly & Irwin or 

Shane & Lori. (Somebody) is 

providing materials for new banner. 

Richard(?) Will outline, Bobbi & 

Kelly will paint.  
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Baronial Letters of Intent 

 
 

Unto the wonderful populace of Dun Carraig does his Grace, Duke Ragnarr Blackhammer send greetings this fine April 

morning. A few months ago at the business meeting when Mistress Ceridwen jokingly put my name forth it verbalized a 

thought that had started to grow inside my head. After going to Gulf Wars and having the honor of wearing His 

Excellency Cathal’s tabard and carry his weapons that little voice became a veritable shout. All that remained was 

convincing the noblest lady I know to do the job with me. It is my incredible honor to announce that Lady Lynette Semere, 

the Lady of my household, has consented to run with me on the polling that will choose the next Baron and Baroness of this 

fine Barony. 

For many years my concerns have been those of the Kingdom as a whole with the day to day function of the Barony I lived 

in whichever one it happened to be at the time taking a back seat. This doesn’t mean I was unwilling to help out in my local 

area; it was just the secondary focus of my attentions in the Society. As I get a little older, and I hope wiser, I feel that it is 

time to change that focus. There are so many good and worthy gentles in this barony that do such a diverse number of 

activities. The primary job I feel that I as a Baron would have is recognizing those efforts and making sure that those efforts 

are brought to the attention of the Crown. My ability to hold court and give out recognition has been shown during three 

reigns as King of Atlantia. While the jobs are similar I know there are some important differences. I think these differences 

would provide some fun and challenge to the position. 

The secondary but in some ways more important job of the Baron and Baroness is to support the various activities taking 

place in the Barony and more specifically the people doing those activities. This takes a level of work and in some 

instances an ability to teach and help. I have been recognized as a Knight for my armored fighting ability and a Provost for 

my skill with a rapier. I have also been recognized with a Sea Stag for teaching of the martial arts and a Golden Dolphin for 

my service to the Kingdom. I have taken a little time off to relax and enjoy the good life around my Duchy but I think it is 

time for me to get my ―hands dirty‖ again so that I may still be worthy of those awards. I know that Sir Theron is trying 

again to get the fighters of Dun Carraig to work and train together and that Baron Chris and Mistress Ceridwen could 

always use another hand, and blade, in helping the fencers in the Barony.  

I have only lived in Dun Carraig for about a year and a half but I am very familiar with the group. As King I did 2 of the 

last 3 polling for the Barony so I have a wealth of knowledge on the past history and politics of the group. I have also seen 

the group change a great deal in the past few years. Between a number of peers moving in (myself, Mistress Ceridwen, Sir 

Harold) as well as a number of homegrown peerage elevations (Mistress Mathilde, Mistress Molly, Master Geoffrey, and Sir 

Theron) the number of peers and leaders in the group has exploded in the past few years. These new peers have lent their 

strength to the Barony alongside Dun Carraig’s group of hard working long standing peers. There are also long time 

leaders like Baron Khadir and Her Excellency Lore complimented by new leadership from the likes of Baron Chris and 

Lady Ysane. With the recent losses of His Excellency Cathal and of Mistress Kiri, the very heart of the Barony, the group 

will need the help and leadership more than ever. I feel that I have a good working relationship with the peers and leaders 

of Dun Carraig and will be able to both support and help them with their efforts.  

I have made a case for my acceptability to be the next Baron of Dun Carraig but I truly feel I am the less desirable of the 

baronial pairing. If the populace of the Barony is willing to accept me as their Baron they would get to have Lady Lynette 

Semere as their next Baroness. What a lucky Barony.  
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Lady Lynette has spent her entire time in the Society in the Barony of Dun Carraig. She has a passion and love for her 

home barony that I would do my best to match. Lady Lynette is an incredibly hard worker. She is an accomplished 

autocrat and received the Award of the Herring for running the Baronial Birthday and Investiture of Cathal and Lore. She 

also did Novice/Challenge and the following Challenge of the Heart, and was the co-autocrat of the 12th Night held in 

Dun Carraig. Lynette has served as a retainer for two former Baronesses of Dun Carraig and a former Queen of Atlantia, 

Baroness Amalia, Baroness Molly, and Countess Kalisa. Lady Lynette has also done extensive work supporting the fighters 

of Atlantia as a water bearer, including donating items for an auction to raise funds for water bearing supplies. She has 

received both the Award of the Fountain and a King’s Award of Excellency specifically for her water bearing service. She 

also received the Order of the Opal for all of her service to Dun Carraig and Atlantia. 

 Lady Lynette is a very talented artisan and supporter of the arts and sciences. She is an accomplished seamstress, making 

historic garb from many different time periods. Lynette received the Order of the Coral Branch for her costuming. She has 

made and gifted garb to many members of the Barony. Lady Lynette also does pewter casting and works in metal wire. She 

has made tokens for the events she autocratted, created chains for Knights in the Barony, and wire wrapped a number of 

sharks’ teeth to donate to the Crown. Lynette has given sewing and patterning lessons to other members of the Barony as 

well as teaching pewter casting and chain mail making.  

I believe that Lady Lynette and I would make a good choice as the next Baron and Baroness of Dun Carraig. I feel we 

having many areas of strength that overlap as well as many that are complimentary. My biggest strengths I see are in the 

areas of SCA knowledge, experience, and presence. Lynette is the total package. She is a lady of beauty, grace, and 

kindness in the body of an incredibly hard worker who is willing to move tables, carry chairs, set stakes, and generally get 

her hands dirty if necessary. With the recent changes in her life (pregnant) Lynette will be staying close to Dun Carraig for 

the most part. I on the other hand will have no problem traveling through the Kingdom to promote Dun Carraig and her 

people. Lady Lynette and I are putting our names in with the full support of her wonderful husband Lord Erik of Dun 

Carraig. He hopes to get more active on a local level but not to the level of wanting to try to be Baron. He would also be 

graciously taking on the task of helping with their children if Lady Lynette is called upon to be the next Baroness of Dun 

Carraig. 

We thank all of you for taking the time to read this letter and look forward to the chance to serve Dun Carraig and her 

amazing populace. Please feel free to contact us with any questions you may have. 

 In service to Crown, Coronet, and Kingdom 

 Duke Ragnarr Blackhammer, Knight of the Society" 

 

Greetings to Their Majesties, Their Highnesses, Her Excellency Baroness  Lore, the Populace of Dun Carraig, and all who 

hear this missive, 

This letter is to inform you that we, Lord Matthew of Summerdale and  Lady Adriana Michaels, wish to be considered for 

Baron and Baroness of the Barony of Dun Carraig. This letter of intent describes our backgrounds and experience in the 

SCA and the qualifications we would bring to the position if selected. 

We both started in the SCA in college, Adriana in 2000, and Matthew in 2001. We were in the same college group (a 

school club rather than an official SCA college), which was located in the Shire of Hartshorn-dale in the East Kingdom. 

We held various offices in the college group. Adriana served as treasurer/exchequer, and Matthew served as 
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president/seneschal. The college group held a yearly revel that we invited the local shire to. We also provided meeting 

space for the shire business meeting and participated in those. 

Adriana’s first Pennsic was Pennsic 30, and Matthew’s was 31. Adriana spent most of her first Pennsic waterbearing on the 

field, as well as taking classes and watching fighting. For his first Pennsic, Matthew was only there for the first week, so he 

took a number of classes and helped the group get the camp set up and ready for the next week. 

After Adriana graduated from college, she moved to northwest Pennsylvania and taught middle school English. She 

continued to be active in the SCA, playing with the then-incipient Shire of Blackwater in Aethelmearc. She attended 

practices regularly and authorized in weapon & shield. For the sixth grade’s Middle Ages week, she arranged a demo with 

members of the local SCA group. This included demonstrations of fighting and giving students the chance to try on chain 

mail. Students and teachers alike greatly enjoyed this demo. 

Once Matthew graduated in 2005, we both moved to Southern Maryland, where Matthew had grown up. One of the first 

things we did was look up the local SCA group and start attending meetings and A&S nights in Dun Carraig. 

Early in 2005, Adriana became the deputy chronicler, helping put out the Clyffe Notes. In December, Adriana took over 

as chronicler and held that position for two years. In A.S. 41, the Clyffe Notes was nominated for a Blackfox Award for best 

overall newsletter. Adriana established the ―Overheard in Dun Carraig‖ feature, a monthly compilation of funny quotes 

heard around the barony. After stepping down as chronicler, she continued providing quotes for this feature, and it was 

nominated for a Blackfox Award for best regular feature in A.S. 43. Adriana also autocratted Baronial Birthday in 2007, 

a fun and well-attended event. Additionally, Adriana is a warranted heavy marshal and MOL, and has served as Dun 

Carraig’s MOL since 2007. 

In April 2006, Matthew became deputy exchequer for Dun Carraig. As deputy, Matthew worked to learn the duties of the 

exchequer and supported the exchequer. As part of this position, Matthew was also the emergency deputy exchequer, 

which included being available to take over for the exchequer if needed and keeping in communication with the 

exchequer to make sure he was aware of the current state of the office and any issues or concerns. 

In September 2006, Matthew took over as webminister for Dun Carraig. One of the major changes he made was a massive 

overhaul of the webpage, both front and backend. He changed the webpage code to make it easier to maintain and 

incorporated Cascading Style Sheets (CSS) to allow for easy and consistent implementation of styles and formatting across 

the website. The website content was updated and other changes were made based upon barony members’ complaints, 

comments and feedback about the website. He set up a members’ section, which included an electronic baronial inventory 

system, so that members could see what items the barony had, and the quartermaster could track where the items were. 

When the new webminister’s handbook was published, Matthew made sure that the website was compliant with the 

guidelines it contained. 

In Feburary 2010, Matthew stepped up as Exchequer for the Barony. As part of his duties, Matthew was responsible for 

scheduling Financial Committee meetings, which primarily were held to work out and approve event budgets. Matthew 

also worked with event reservationists and troll to make sure that staff were trained and procedures followed. Matthew 

was also responsible for keeping track of baronial finances and making sure reports were submitted on time, and that 

baronial and kingdom policies were followed. Because groups can be suspended for failing to follow policy, Matthew’s 

attention to rules and regulations has been very important to the barony. In late 2010, the Maryland groups were moved 

into the SCA-MD subsidiary, which required a change to the baronial bank account. Matthew was responsible for making 

this change over, including opening the new account, closing the old one, and maintaining reports for both accounts. 



Page 6 Clyffe Notes Volume XXII, Issue V 

  

Matthew and Adriana have a wide range of interests and experiences in SCA activities. We are both authorized siege 

engineers, and have operated our own ballista at Pennsic in support of Atlantia’s army (for which we were inducted into 

the King’s Missiliers). Matthew is a warranted siege marshal. Adriana and Matthew are both authorized heavy fighters and 

have fought at Pennsic and other events. Matthew is also authorized in Combat Archery. Adriana is an authorized rapier 

fighter. 

Matthew and Adriana have both participated in cooking for events, helping with feast prep and day-of cooking, and 

Matthew served as head cook for Baronial Birthday, researching and cooking a Viking feast. Adriana is a member of the 

choir group Ladyes Faire, who often perform at local events. Adriana has done calligraphy for scrolls, with Matthew doing 

illumination. Adriana does fingerloop braiding and knitting and has taught classes on these arts, teaching both children 

and adults. Adriana and Matthew have participated in numerous other A&S activities as well. 

This wide range of interests is useful to the role of baronage because the baronage are responsible for recognizing the talent 

and hard work of barony members in all activities. Familiarity with a variety of activities would help us in giving awards, 

in supporting all the officers in the barony, and in encouraging barony members in their various activities. 

Adriana and Matthew have demonstrated responsibility, as shown by the positions we have successfully executed. We 

have also been active long enough and broad enough to generally know everyone in the barony, plus others in 

neighboring baronies. We work well together and complement each other, having a wide coverage of interests and 

abilities between the two of us. We have been very active in the barony, attending just about every baronial event and 

meeting, as well as most practices and A&S activities. 

If we are selected as Baron and Baroness, we have a few main goals. We see the main role of the baronage as to support and 

encourage activities within the barony--whether that’s local practices and classes or barony members branching out to do 

more at a regional and kingdom level. This includes attending everything we can, providing hospitality at events, 

arranging carpools, and generally encouraging barony members however we can. 

We plan to encourage and support the continuation of the monthly A&S classes. These have been very successful, and we 

want to help that continue. We also want to support all the regular baronial activities. The barony’s heavy practice is 

picking up momentum now as people are gearing up for Pennsic; we’d like to keep some of that excitement and enthusiasm 

going even after the war. 

We will also host baronial get-togethers every month or so, both general ―bring a project and hang out‖ days and 

―sweatshops‖ to work on things like loaner gear maintenance, donations for gift baskets, and things to improve the barony’s 

Pennsic encampment (such as new silk banners and finishing painting the sheet wall). Our general plan would be to 

alternate between the two, so that people have ample opportunities to work on their own projects and to support larger 

efforts. 

We hope to have a baronial presence at lots of events, including bring snacks and the dayshade to provide a place for 

socializing. 

We think it’s really important to field a strong baronial unit. On the armored side, Matthew fights CA and spear and 

Adriana fights polearm, forms that are well suited to commanding a unit. Because we’re less experienced in combat and 

command than a number of people in the barony, we’d be soliciting a lot of advice from them. We also would like to have a 

baronial unit for rapier war points, since the barony has a number of rapier fighters, but the focus unit-wise has been 

largely on armored. 
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One major project we want to work on is making additional baronial tabards. (This will include making sure they don’t 

turn pink when washed!) We would also like to establish something similar for rapier to identify our rapier fighters as a 

unit--possibly capelets with baronial heraldry. Dun Carraig has gorgeous heraldry that’s highly recognizable on the field, 

and we want to use that to the barony’s--and the kingdom’s--full advantage. 

If we have the great honor of being selected as Dun Carraig’s baronage, we will work very hard to fulfill the duties of the 

position and the trust placed in us by both the Royalty and the populace of Dun Carraig. We hope that this missive has 

shown who we are and what we would do if selected, but we know that, despite its length, it can’t possibly answer all 

questions. So, to anyone who would like to discuss our experience or ideas for the barony, please feel free to contact us. 

Yours in Service to Atlantia and Dun Carraig, 

Lord Matthew of Summerdale and Lady Adriana Michaels 

 

 

Unto the Barony of Dun Carraig do Baron Erwin Bloodax & Baroness Mary Isabel of Heatherstone send greetings and a 

request for your consideration of us as Baron and Baroness of Dun Carraig. Being the last 

to submit our letter of intent, we can take comfort in knowing that our beloved Barony will be well served by each of the 

candidates who have already spoken. 

In our time of leisure, we find our shoulders missing the burden of leadership. Our thoughts turn to goals not completed 

during our last reign and a desire to see them to fruition. We also sorrow with our friends and loved ones over the incredible 

losses Dun Carraig has suffered over this past year, and would give anything to replace that sorrow with joy and 

excitement. 

During our earlier time as Baron and Baroness (2007 – 2009), Erwin’s work schedule often prevented him from leading 

Dun Carraig as you deserved from a Baron (or as he would have wished). He has now switched to a new shift, which has 

allowed us to resume weekend activities. We have enjoyed a return to SCA events, and the joys of sharing them with our 

7-year old daughter. 

If selected, we would continue to work to make Dun Carraig a thriving Barony. We would continue our earlier trend of 

fiscally responsible leadership and fundraising to ensure our Barony has money for events, and to purchase equipment 

needed to foster the interests of the populace. While serving as Baronage previously, Erwin & I were able to see Dun 

Carraig increase its budget a thousand-fold, and got to share in the new challenges and opportunities created by actually 

HAVING money. 

We also seek (selected for Baronage or not) to further increase the Barony through the recruitment of new members. We 

look to continue to develop excitement in the local colleges, and to develop possible new sites for event use at St. Mary’s 

College of Maryland. We would also seek to promote the SCA publically by leading some ―Practice in the Park‖ activities 

this summer. It is our hope that increased visibility of the Barony will spark local interest and allow us to share our hobby 

with others. 

We are in the unique position of completely understanding the demands and expectations that the role of Baron & 

Baroness entails. We have fought, hoped and loved this Barony with each of you in turn and seek the opportunity to do so 

again. 

In the spirit of political advertising, we present to you the following: 
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* We will NOT, I repeat NOT, increase your taxes for our own personal gain! (Unless taxes are to be paid in chocolate chip 

cookies!) * I (Baron Erwin), saw the beer, but I did not inhale. DID NOT! * I (Baron Erwin), will limit Baroness Molly to 25 

pairs of shoes, and ONLY 25 pairs of shoes during a given tenure as Baronage. 

We thank you for your consideration and have included links to our Order of Precedence entries below for those who need 

our SCA resume: 

Baron Erwin - http://op.atlantia.sca.org/op_ind.php?atlantian_id=3374 

Baroness Molly - http://op.atlantia.sca.org/op_ind.php?atlantian_id=3348 

In closing, we would encourage anyone who does not know us well (or who wishes to know us better) to contact us if you 

have any questions or need any clarification on our intent, ideas and goals for the Barony. In Service to our Barony and her 

people, 

Erwin & Molly 

 

  

http://op.atlantia.sca.org/op_ind.php?atlantian_id=3374
http://op.atlantia.sca.org/op_ind.php?atlantian_id=3348
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Special Announcement 

 
 

The polling for the next Baronage of the Barony of Dun Carraig will be  mailed out 

the Fourth week of June (June 27-30) with a due date back to  Their Royal 

Highnesses of August 1st. If you are an SCA member living within the zip codes of 

the Barony and do not receive a polling letter  please contact Ysane de la Selle/ 

Amy Cunning, Baronial Seneschal at 301-880-1192 or amy.cunning@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seneschal’s Report 

Will do second report due 4/15 

 

B&B’s Report 

No report.  

 

Chronicler’s Report 

No report.  

 

Herald’s Report 

No report. 

The Business Meetings 

are held on the first 

Tuesday of each 

month at 7:30pm at 

the Southern Maryland 

Higher Education  

Center at  44219 

Airport Road, 

California, MD 20619.   

For directions go to 

www.smhec.org. 

  

 

tel:301-880-1192
mailto:amy.cunning%40gmail.com
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Chatelaine’s Report 

No report. 

 

Quartermaster’s Report 

No report. 

 

Minster of Arts and Sciences’ Report 

Next A&S 4/19, Cadfan will be teaching simple T-tunics. 

 

Minister of Minor’s Report 

No report.  

 

Minister of the Lists’ Report 

No report.  

 

Knight Marshal’s Report 

No report. 

 

Chiurgeon’s Report 

No report. 

 

Did you find a 

mistake?  Did I 

misquote someone?  

Please (kindly) let me 

know.  Email me at 

Chronicler@ 

duncarraig.net and I’ll 

correct it in the next 

newsletter. 
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Webminister’s Report 

As deputy, Adriana is currently acting webminister. 

 

Exchequer’s Report 

Final numbers for A Day In The Middle East: 135 adults, 22 children attended. Cooks came in under budget, so made 

$920.21 profit. Total balance $5794.26. Quarterly report due end of month. 
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 May 2011 
 

Baronial 
Progress 

 

Key 

BnB—Baron and Baroness 

B—Baron 

Ba—Baroness 

Use other Acorn Progress 

     Abbreviations. 

The Baronial Calendar displays events at 

nearby locations.  It is not indicative of all 

Atlantian events.  For all scheduled events 

go to www.atlantia.sca.org.  

  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 v 2  3  4 Heavy 
and Rapier 
practice, 
Southern CC 

5  6 Archery 
Practice, 
Baron 
Jonathas’ 

house 

7  

8  9  10  11 Heavy 
and Rapier 
practice, 
Southern CC 

12  13 Archery 
Practice, 
Baron 
Jonathas’ 

house 

14   

15  16  17  18 Heavy 
and Rapier 
practice, 

Southern CC 

19  20  
Archery 
Practice, 

Baron 
Jonathas’ 
house 

21  

22  23  24  25 Heavy 
and Rapier 
practice, 

Southern CC 

26  27 Archery 
Practice, 
Baron 

Jonathas’ 
house 

28  
Sapphire 
Joust, Caer 

Mear, 27 - 30 

29  
 

 

 

30  
 

 

 

31      

 

 

 

 
  

If you would like to 

receive Clyffe Notes 

in printed form, 

please email me at 

chronicler[AT]dunca

rraig.net.  Please 

give me your SCA 

and modern name(s) 

and your address. 
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Baronial Regnum 

 

 

Banthegn 
Lore Bubeck 

c/o Laurie Foster 
3184 Calvert Blvd. 

Lusby, MD  20657 

(410) 326-5390(NLT 10 pm) 

BnB@DunCarraig.net  

 
 

Seneschal  

Lady Ysane de la Selle 
c/o Amy Cunning 

17924 Crab Pot Lane 
Piney Point, MD 

(301) 880-1192 (NLT 9PM)  

Seneschal@DunCarraig.net 
Deputy:  Vacant 

  

Chancellor of the Exchequer  

Lord Matthew of Summerdale 
c/o Matthew Keck 

17826 Piney Point Road 
Tall Timbers, MD  20690 

(301) 576-0561 (NLT 9PM) 

Exchequer@DunCarraig.net 

  

Mistress of Minor 

In-training 

MoM@DunCarraig.net 

  

 

Chronicler 

Maistresse Mathilde Bourette 
c/o Charlotte Johnson 

7355 Malcoms Ridge Place 
 La Plata, MD  20646 

(301)752-7983 (NLT 9PM) 
Chronicler@DunCarraig.net 

Deputy:  Mary Poschet 

Historian:  Vacant  

  

Knight Marshal  

Baron Khadir bar Yosef 
c/o Hank Steinfeld 

44721 Emma Lane 
Hollywood, MD 
(301) 373-9729  
KnightMarshal 

@DunCarraig.net  

 

Herald 

Lord Gormr Dómarsson 
c/o Gregory Lee 

11778 Big Bear Lane 
Lusby, MD  20657 

Herald@DunCarraig.net 
Deputy: Vacant 

  

Minister of Arts & Sciences 

St. Rowena  le Ostler 
MOAS@DunCarraig.net 

Deputy: Mistress Minowara Kiritsubo no Ason  

  

 

Minister of the Lists  

Lady Adriana Michaels 
c/o Kelly Keck 

17826 Piney Point Road 
Tall Timbers, MD  20690 

(301) 576-0561 
(NLT 9 PM, NET 9 AM on weekends) 

MOL@duncarraig.net 
Deputy:  Vacant 

  
Chatelaine 

Lady Lynette Semere 
c/o Jynette T. Mead 

22250 Chancellors Run Road 
Great Mills, MD 20634  

(301) 862-4343  
Castellan@DunCarraig.net 

  

 
Webminister 

Vacant 
webminister@DunCarraig.net 

  

Baronial Champions: 

Rapier Champion:  
Khadir bar Yosef 

  
Armored Champion:   

Erwin Bloodaxe 
  

A&S Champion:  
 Lady Lynette Semere 

  
Archery Champion:   
Karl von Konigsberg 

  

 

Baronial Marshalate: 

Archery: Jonathas Reinisch 
Archery@DunCarraig.net 

  
Rapier: Khadir bar Yosef 
Rapier@DunCarraig.net 

  

Thrown Weapons:  
Khadir bar Yosef 

ThrownWeapons@ 
DunCarraig.net 
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Kingdom Regnum 
 
 

Their Royal Majesties 
Michael of Bedford and Seonaid ni Fhionn 

King@atlantia.sca.org  
Queen@atlantia.sca.org 

TRM@atlantia.sca.org 

  
 

 

 
 

Their Royal Highness 
Cuan MacDaige and Padraigin O’hEachach  

 Prince@atlantia.sca.org 
Princess@atlantia.sca.org 

TRH@atlantia.sca.org 

  

 
Kingdom Seneschal 

Mistress Alesia Gillefalyn 
c/oBonnie Harvey 

10428 Aberdale Way, 
Charlotte, NC 28273 

Phone: (704) 293-4443 
seneschal@atlantia.sca.org 

  
  

 

Kingdom Chancellor of the Exchequer 

Mistress Anne of Carthew 
c/o Barbara Bilodeau 

13456 Cobra Court, 
Oak Hill, VA 20171 

Phone: (703) 437-6271 
exchequer@atlantia.sca.org 

 

Kingdom Chirurgeon 

Master Andreas de Caunteton  
c/o George Condon 

5945 Habersham Dr, 
Kernersville, NC 27284 
Phone: (919) 619-2601 

chirurgeon@atlantia.sca.org  

  

 

Kingdom Chronicler 

Lady Cecilia Blythe  
c/o Krystal Smith 

1509 Woods Drive 
 Florence, SC 29505 

(843) 245-7551 

chronicler@atlantia.sca.org 

  

 

Kingdom Clerk of the Signet 

Mistress Sunniva Kyrre 
c/o Sue Daywalt 

22 Washington and Lee Blvd, 
Stafford, VA 22556 

Phone: (540) 720-0529 

signet@atlantia.sca.org 

  
 

 
Kingdom Earl Marshal 

Baron Otto von Schwartzkatz (Robert E. Day) 

4305 Faigle Rd  
Portsmouth, VA 23703 
Phone: (757) 673-8913 

earlmarshal@atlantia.sca.org 

  

 

Triton Principal Herald 

Master Bran Trefonnen  

c/o Scot Myers  
3320-E Eastover Ridge Drive  

Charlotte, NC 28211  
Phone:  (704) 365-7871 

triton@atlantia.sca.org 
herald@atlantia.sca.org 

  

 

Kingdom Minister of Arts and Sciences 

Viscountess Jeanmaire Ilaria Beatrice du 

Domremy 
c/o Jeanmaire Remes 

7730 Hanover Parkway #204 
Greenbelt, MD 20770 

Phone: (301) 313-0261 

kmoas@atlantia.sca.org 

moas@atlantia.sca.org 

  
Kingdom Webminister 

Baron Talorgen nepos Wrguist  
c/o Randy Dees 

2704 Lowell Rd. 
Gastonia, NC 28054 

Phone: (704) 618-0887 

webminister@atlantia.sca.org 

  

Kingdom Mistress of the Lists  

Mistress Ceridwen ferch Owain 
c/o Linda G. McLaughlin 

16735 Teagues Point Road 
Hughesville, MD 20637 

Phone: (301) 274-4171  
kmol@atlantia.sca.org 

  

 

Kingdom Chatelaine  

Lady Elizabet de Roslyn 
c/o Ellen Greeson  

PO Box 1683 
Franklin, NC 28744 

Phone: (828) 369-0720 (NLT 9 pm) 

chatelaine@atlantia.sca.org 

  
  

 
 



 

Statement of Ownership 
 This is the Clyffe Notes, a publication of the Barony of Dun Carraig, of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. The Clyffe Notes are available on the baronial 

website at http://www.duncarraig.net/pubs/clyffenotes or from Charlotte Johnson, 7355 Malcoms Ridge Place, La Plata, MD  20646 

(chronicler@duncarraig.net).  This newsletter is not a corporate publication of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc., and does not delineate SCA policies. 

(c) Copyright (2011), Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. For information on reprinting letters and artwork from this publication, please contact the Chronicler, 

who will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece.  Please respect the legal rights of our contributors. 

Credits: Title image from Les Très Riches Heures—May. All artwork is taken from Wikimedia Commons and www.godecookery.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  
                                  

 

Barony of Dun Carraig 

Mathilde Bourette 

c/o Charlotte Johnson 

7355 Malcoms Ridge Place 

La Plata, MD  20646 

 

 E-mail: Chronicler@duncarraig.net 

 

We’re on the Web! 

Check out www.duncarraig.net 


